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Legion

BRITISH COLUMBIA/YUKON
COMMAND

Royal Canadian Legion — Branch # 256 Mount Benson
1630 Wellington Road East, Nanaimo BC

V9IS 5P8 250 754 8128

relbr2S6@shaw.ca

March 8, 2022

Re: Royal Canadian Legion Branch 256

Application for amendment to existing Liquor Primary Licence

To Whom it May Concern,

The Royal Canadian Legion Branch 256 has made application to the Liquor and
Cannabis Regulation Branch for an amendment to the current licence to change
the hours of liquor service.

The rationale of the application by the Royal Canadian Legion Branch 256 is to
revert to the previous hours approved by the Regulation Branch and the City of
Nanaimo. In December of 2018, the City of Nanaimo Council approved the
application to convert the Liquor Club Licence to a Liquor Primary Licence. It
appears that there was an error in the application which had the effect of
changing the hours of service to a previously approved schedule. It was not the
desire of the Legion to revert to the previous hours (12 pm —1 am) but rather,
stay at the hours of operation at the time of application for a Liquor Primary
Licence (10:30 am to 12:30 am).

The Legion had originally requested the hours of service be rolled back to an
earlier opening and closing to predominantly be able to provide lunch service for
business, community, and veterans. There appears not to be a need to extend
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service beyond 12:30 am and the earlier closing time works well for the Legion
and respects our neighbours and the community at large.

Please find attached correspondence from both the City of Nanaimo and the
Royal Canadian Legion Branch 256 sent to the Branch in February 2021.

Very best regards,

Wmﬁﬁ@%b

Wendy Forth,
Secretary,
Royal Canadian Legion, Mount Benson Branch 256

RCL 256 Liquor Licence — 2022 Rationale



CITY OF NANAIMO

THE HARBOUR CITY

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT

2021-FEB-24
Our File: LA000134
Via email: liquor.licensing@gov.bc.ca

General Manager

LIQUOR AND CANNABIS REGULATION BRANCH
Ministry of Public Safety and Solicitor General

PO Box #9292, Station Provincial Government
Victoria, BC V8W 9J8

To whom it may concern:

Re: LIQUOR LICENCE APPLICATION NO. LA134 — 1630 EAST WELLINGTON ROAD
— NEW LIQUOR PRIMARY LICENCE

| am writing to offer the City of Nanaimo’s support for the application from the Royal Canadian
Legion Branch 256 to amend its hours of liquor service from 10:30 a.m. to 12:30 a.m., as per
their previous hours prior to 2018.

In December 2018, City of Nanaimo Council recommended that the LCRB approve the
application to convert an existing liquor primary club licence to a liquor primary licence for the
Royal Canadian Legion Branch 256 located at 1630 East Wellington Road. The application did
not include a request to amend the hours of liquor service. Staff mistakenly included the wrong
hours of service on the staff report presented to Council. Subsequently, the LCRB chose to
amend the hours of liquor service to match the hours on the staff report which were incorrect.

In 2013, the City of Nanaimo supported an application from the Legion to increase the hours of
liquor service in order to start service 1.5 hours earlier at 10:30 a.m., and to decrease the hours
of late night liquor service by ending at 12:30 a.m. instead of 1:00 a.m. The application was
approved by the LCRB. The City supports amending the hours back to the previous hours of
service approved in 2013.
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